
            [image: ]
        




Werner Zurek





The noble Polish family
Carowe.





Die adlige polnische
Familie Carowe.







The noble Polish family
Carowe .





Carowe . Polish gender (
Sinap ).





Copyright 2013 by Werner
Zurek. Copyright for the image sources: (GNU Wikipedia )





Coat of Arms of Weiher
(Vol. 9 p. 265-275)



Weiher Coat of Arms .
According to MS, this coat of arms is also called Skarzyna or
Pomerzanin . conopate . o Fam. Prussian. The authors disagree with
the description of this coat of arms, Bielski f. 610. Okol . Vol.
3. [p. 266] fol . 310. Roses on the underside, hooks on the top, or
otherwise not of the same shape, so arranged in this as in this.
Which seems more secure what MS writes. o Pruskich family ,
Stanislaus Trebnic . in the sermon at Weiher's funeral: that three
red roses in a white field, one beside the other, should be
stretched across the shield, and below three teeth or hooks joined,
between two balconies white, in a blue field . Okolski puts four
bars between three, he puts the hooks in the red field, and below
are roses above the fourth bar, the field he places above the first
bar and the last below the fourth says it should be blue. On the
helmet so he, so Bielski folds three ostrich feathers, other three
towers, each of them looks like an ostrich feather. Where this coat
of arms was bought, I read nowhere, only the MS mentioned above.
The history of Hollenderska proves that Theodoric Weiher von
Franken, a family man, a brave man striving for knightly glory,
came to Prussia and Pomerania together with Krzywki during the
reign of Charles the Bald Roman Emperor. Among them was Marcin
Weiher, heir to the estates named Leba , bishop of Kaminski in
Pomerania in 1549. to Micraelius confirm syntagm . Historian. lib .
3rd fol . 542. He is already infected with the Lutheran sect, but
he is with the story of Posselii Polon infected. Truth. fol . 515,
which puts his death in the year 1556, tells of him that the last
was the Catholic bishop Kaminski and Mateusz Judycki , among other
things the tombstones of the Weiher family in Puck, who wanted to
leave a souvenir to Marcin, he wrote to him in 1655 to how much of
the same house and parentage. Martinus Weiher ultimus Episcopus
catholic Caminensis , vir in suo munere pastorale pervigil ,
sepultus in sua Cathedrali , was written by Starowol . in Monum
.



Ernest Weiher haeres in
Leba et Neuhof , Colonel of King Zygmunt August, Starost of Puck,
Nowski , Sobowicki , by [p. 267] Born in Ramlowny , who was the
first to emigrate from Pomerania, he settled in Prussia, despite
the efforts of P. Piotra scargi soc . Jesus was reconciled with the
Catholic Church in 1585, having already rejected the Lutheran sect
in old age, Histor . soc . Sachin . p. 5.lib . 5.num . 104. Where
he deserves this praise, Pruthenicae terrae column , et gloria
belli , as in his works of chivalry, a warrior remembered for that
native land when sent by King Sigismund Augustus, sixteen hundred
foreigners, in 1564. Cavalry troops on the Presidium of Livonia,
captured and sent back to the king Krzysztof, the duke of
Mecklenburg, coadjutor of the Archdiocese of Riga, who clung to his
party from the Poles to Eric, the king of Sweden: he valiantly
defended the province , which he had entrusted to him, both against
Sweden and against Moscow. Bielski f. 610. A larger field for
exploits opened up for him under the rule of the king Stefan Batory
, first near Tczew , when he shotgunned the camp of the rebels of
this lord of Danzig people, forcing others to flee, he himself has
wounded his proof on this occasion. White. fol . 739. He had
previously taken over a play from Henryk Kutsbach , the imperial
envoy, to the same citizens of Danzig, fearing harmful
correspondence with such a monarch. White. fol . 737. Later, in the
skirmish with the Danzigers, our strength helped us to victory, he
was closely besieged by the lighthouse by the sea, and in all the
difficulties of the brave leader and general he performed his
duties. In the Moscow campaign, too, Polotsk and Pskov might do
something to win his undaunted heart: for he was the master of
quick wit, great wit, fluency in different languages, luck and
adventure. Spirit, it's a saying. Pugnae certamen , ni certificate
adsit victoriae spes , quacunque ration party potest , evitari
debit , cum nempe profligatus , famam simultaneously amitate , nec
easy iterum redintegrat vires . Starowol wrote about him. in Bellat
. Sarm . fol . 205. Stryykov . fol . 790. Kobierzycki fol . 262.
Associated for life with Anna Mortęska , chamberlain of Malbork ,
Ludwik Mortęski , voivode of Chełmno , his sister who gave him five
daughters, Zofia Jan Sapieha , Starost Uświacki , voivode of Kiev,
second vote after Rucki in Lublin country. The second prince
Massalski , allegedly married to the castellan of Smolensk, the
third to Jędrzej Koss, brother of Abbot Pepliński . The fourth nun
in Strzelno . The fifth girl died; and six sons: Franciszek, who
died in Kraków at a young age [p. 268] the world said goodbye,
buried there with OO. Dominikanów , he was a courtier of Sigismund
III.



Jan, second son of Ernst,
voivode of Chełmiński , first chamberlain of Chełmiński 1604, then
castellan of Elbląg 1612, then voivode of Malbork 1618. finally
voivode of Chełmiński , Puck, Sobowidzki , Radzyński , Starosta and
Człuchowski . His fearless bravery, with which he has shown himself
more than once in various battles, paved the way for him: his first
expedition with Sigismund III. to Sweden, then commander of the
infantry, where he was faithful counsel, a weapon of fortune and
dignity to the royal majesty, he asserted against the rebellious
Sigismund, his hereditary Swedes, not without evident mortal
danger, as a shots wounded, in the side and shoulder, scarcely had
he sealed his favor with this king with his life. When he returned
to his homeland, as soon as he recovered, he was sent by the king
with the army to Hungary, but not there with the imperial queen.
only in Hungary, but also in Wallachia and Multania he fought
against the enemy with great courage and glory. Later, near
Targowicami , Bucharest, Białocerkwia , Dziurdów , he always
happily beat Turks and Tatars. In Moscow, strength in the eyes of
Zygmunt Król worked in the eyes of Zygmunt Król , and when Jakub
Potocki on the one hand broke into the city walls for the first
time, on the other hand this Jan with his foot on the wall, the way
to the walls opened: There, in the camp , which was fired with hook
bolts for the time being as late as 1609, but did not let go of the
armor, for which he thanked God, he also hung the armor in Loreta.
In Chocim with Władysław the Prince he was sent out as Ottoman
Turkish Tsar, he not only did not fear his power but demanded its
tribute on many occasions, especially as Karakas Basha ,
unexpectedly he fell to his position where his courage at that time
was recognized by the Poznań Voivode is strangely praised in his
Dyariuszu of this war and by Birkowski in his funeral sermon ,
until the brave man went to perpetual peace in 1626. He was a great
and prudent Senator on the Council whom he wished in that homeland
that the proper army should always be ready and not merely laid
down when the enemy shall penetrate deep into the bowels of that
homeland; He even wanted his own fleet on the Baltic Sea, no matter
how much the Swedes invaded Prussia by sea. Starovol . in Bellat .
Sarmatian . he says he traveled in legation to the Danish king and
Okolski to Prince Charles Sudermanja . Skills in knightly works
from tried and tested youth; therefore, after the death of
Żółkiewski in 1620, all could join the Crown Union [p. 269] to
Zygmunt III. they recommended. humanity, especially outsiders;
Generosity, especially to educated soldiers, hence it came from
tending the wounded or the enemy or the captured, and generously
dressing the dead or slain for burial, and encouraging by his
example many other deeds of piety. He erected a magnificent and
expensive tombstone, Anna Szczawińska , Mirachs , for his father
and brothers in Puck, where his wife also had an exalted souvenir
Starosta , as evidenced by the grabber in the OO. Dominikanów , in
Gdańsk, in front of the big altar, died in 1627. Four coats of arms
can be seen there, the first is Dąbrowa, the second is Pomian , the
third is Doliwa , the fourth is Wilczekosy : that is MS. about the
Prussian families, but in the coat of arms of Dąbrowa there must be
an error, because the Szczawiński family did not seal themselves
with Dąbrowa, but with Prawdzic : from them there were two
daughters, one of them married to Jan Potulicki de Chodziesz , a
chamberlain of Poznań , in Złotów and Potulica , an heir, with him
she fathered Jan and Ernest Potulicki , she went 2 votes to Oleski
in Oleśnica . The second nun in Chełmno Convent: four sons, Ernest,
who said goodbye to the world while studying in Brunzberk .



Mikołaj , the second son of
Jan, Voivode of Chełmiński , Voivode of Malbork in 1643, from whose
chair he moved to the starost of Chełmińskie , Radzyński and
Kowalewski , was sent to Parliament in 1631, from where he became a
deputy of the Fiscal Court of Radom. const . fol . 10th and at the
convocation 1632. Acta interr . Literis , militari laude, et
fortitudine , liberalitate in egenos vir clarissimus , in medio
cursu ereptus ; Culmaeque sepultus , speaks of an inscription in
Puck made for him at Starowol . in Monum . His Tuczyńska 's wife ,
born from Firlejówna , the castellan of Wojnicka , born to their
daughter Franciszek Czarnkowski , the castellan of Poznań.



Jakub, the third son of
Jan, Voivode of Chełmiński , Voivode of Malbork , Starost of
Człuchowski , Kiszborski and Bytowski , was in marriage bond first
with Countess Szafgoczowna Anna of Emperor Ferdinand's wife
Fraucimer , with whom he fathered three daughters and one son, but
im fifth year of its existence he disappeared: after Szafgoczownie
was with Joanna, daughter of Alexander, Prince Radziwiłł , Grand
Marshal of Lithuania, who, after Jakub's death , renewed her vows
with Leszczyński , Deputy Crown Chancellor . Jakub founded his
first heroic works in foreign camps, already in Hollenderskie ,
already in Spanish, already in German, near Wallensztein [p. 270],
the famous chief of the post led with this joy from an early age.
the opinion of the highest generals, of their knightly skill, that
they had used it before the council of war, and they relied on his
opinion. After returning to his homeland with Władysław IV he set
out with his infantry for Smolensk against Selin and Moscow, there
he captured the Prozorovsky Fortress, happily mare and sparrows,
having already reached the embankments, wounded with a musket ball
in the Bein, he did not fear that fall at all, but he went on with
his people until the trumpet sounded in the other direction, for
the honorable man had worked so much in the besiegers with his
heart that they, terrified at his urging, died fortress left behind
a large part of their booty. In Biała , when he blew up
firecrackers, a collapse, he was depressed, barely breathing,
dragged from there, he had to endure his further life in constant
illnesses, with everything, and then he laid him in many heaps for
his homeland: from Moscow to Russia against the Turks, - and when
the pact with the Porta was concluded and the Swedish War began, he
willingly went to Prussia with his regiment, where he took over the
defense of the ports of Pucki and Włocławski : as the Constitution
of 1638 testifies . 3. From where he was appointed Commissioner for
Lustration of Bytowski and Lemburski counties . const . fol . 11.
Against the insurgent Cossacks he sent Jan Ulryk Szafgocz with his
men near him when his ill health did not allow it. Then the Swedish
admiral Urangelius , wanting to take the port of Pucki , attacked
with all his might on September 17 from noon to noon until evening,
firing continuously with his cannons and a smaller shotgun, but he
did no more damage than that fact that two of Weiher's men were
killed, while the Swedes on the other hand lost a considerable
amount of money, so much that they had to return in shame, and
kindly, and then with various Herhels , the admiral attacked this
fortress, the trips became ever happily expelled with such fear and
shame, the Swedes fled that they pushed each other into the ship
and fell into the sea, others out scared, jumped and drowned
themselves into the sea, which Tulden also mentions lib . 5th fol .
142. Even Urangelius himself startled with a cannon shot, he had to
retreat from Puck. King John Casimir, seeing him so kindly, gave
him general command of his army to all who remained in Prussia.
Strenght endeavored to ensure that the former Swedish potential of
the Prussian province would not be possessed, he first raised new
banners to defend it at his own expense and maintained it;
Człuchowski Castle was fortified by Brandenburg 's Kurfirsztal , he
persuaded him to defend adjacent Prussia together with the Polish
army, but some Prussian landowners and Swedes were [p. 271], they
handed him over more easily, and the Duke of Brandenburg withdrew
his people from Weiher, so that he had to leave Marienburg
exhausted, but above all he wanted to keep, to withdraw. Tulden lib
. 6. After gathering a few hundred cavalry, being silenced by
ambushes other than the Swedes, he made his way to the royal camp:
later he reached Chojnic in 1656, took possession of Tuchola ,
where he, the prince of Mecklenburg, who was storming his way,
rejected with shame: Tulden lib . 6. And so he cared not for the
destruction of his fortune, for the hopeful promises, for his
health torn by King John Casimir, until his death on a peerless
ship. He founded Nowe in 1646 Miasto or Weiheropol , Wajerowska
wola in Pomerania, where he built the parish church, the monastery
of the fathers, with a good dowry. The reforms under the title Ś.
He founded Anna in 1648 and founded Calvary alongside it at great
cost. There he laid the foundation for six people, either because
of sickness or for years or because of poverty, who could not
support themselves, and he provided board and lodging for eternity.
He built a church in Człuchów , which was consecrated by Archbishop
Łubieński of Gniezno , as testified at that time. in the archive .
Gnesn . fol . 41. His wife Szafgoczowna adorned him richly. In
Kamień , the parish church was converted into a collegiate church,
Damalew . inaugurated. Curriculum vitae S. Bogumil. Archiep . With
her he laid the foundation for a priest who every week held his
first Holy Mass for himself and his wife. Trebnik . in the sermon
at his funeral. whether for years or through the poverty of those
unable to support themselves, he has provided food and shelter and
ministered to everlasting ages. He built a church in Człuchów ,
which was consecrated by Archbishop Łubieński of Gniezno , as
testified at that time. in the archive . Gnesn . fol . 41. His wife
Szafgoczowna adorned him richly. In Kamień , the parish church was
converted into a collegiate church, Damalew . inaugurated.
Curriculum vitae S. Bogumil. Archiep . With her he laid the
foundation for a priest who every week held his first Holy Mass for
himself and his wife. Trebnik . in the sermon at his funeral.
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